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GENERAL COMMENTS ON ALL SPIKE COURSES

UCC had less than 24 hours to evaluate the proposals for SPIKE, Critical Thinking, Communication in English, Communication in Turkish. Therefore, our analysis was hurried and may be incomplete and not as thorough as we would like.  

UCC believes that these university-wide courses should be debated at different academic platforms before implementation is considered. Therefore, UCC is not in a position to recommend or not recommend any particular matter. In this light we have provided some comments based on the proposal and one year experience on SPIKE program.
UCC needs also to point out that:
1- The course content and the purpose seems to be idealistic and biased in favor of the Arts.

2- The overall success of the program depends on the “honour” system which is currently being developed.
3- 6 SPIKE’s may be excessive which may be reduced to 4. This will be in line with the distribution of university courses within first 2 years.

4- The number of events (8 + workshops in the last 4 SPIKES) may lead the students to go through the motions and hinder their attention and participation.

5- Also the practicality of the workshops is questionable when one considers the number of students. Some of the listed sample topics are vague and even politically biased (e.g., environmental activism).   
6- The proposal lacks the titles and catalog information in Turkish.

7- The credit description should be 0(0,0,0).

UCC feels obliged to ask the Senate to evaluate the efficacy of the SPIKE program regarding logistics, costs, learning outcomes. UCC sees no way of measuring the success of this program and strongly recommends that feedback from all parties involved (students, presenters, organizers, academic unit administrators) is obtained before further implementation. Presence of similar programs in GE implementing Universities should also be investigated.

UCC would like to reiterate that it can not take a position on whether to recommend or not to recommend this course proposal. 

